
Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 13th June 2017 at 7.15 p.m. in Shireoaks Village Hall
Present: 
Councillor S MacDonald (Chair)
Councillors  M Wild, G Robinson, S Fielding,  I Jones, R Hauxwell, M Long, P Blagg and B Ayton.
District Councillor David Pressley
M Welch (Clerk) 
 There was one member of the public present. 
5410 Apologies
All members were present.
5411 Declaration of Interest
Declarations of interest were made by Councillor Fielding (planning) and District Councillor Pressley for RDS.
5412 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 9th May 2017.
Councillor MacDonald proposed the minutes be approved as a true and correct record, seconded by Councillor Jones.

5413 Matters arising 
a) Station Car Park -  Nothing further has been heard and the clerk was asked to chase this up. Councillor Robinson reported that one of the ladies from network Rail had visited the site. Councillor Fielding explained that there will be more meetings on the rights of way.
b) Cricket ground - District Councillor Pressley reported that this has gone back to Fiona Dunning to take out the enforcement.  Councillor Blagg raised concerns about the gym that is being set up there and it was agreed the clerk should write and make Fiona Dunning and Beverley Alderton-Sambrook aware of this.
c) Village signs - An email has been received asking for details of colours required.  It was agreed to ask them to send their suggestion to be circulated to councillors.
d) Fireworks -  Councillor Blagg has spoken to insurers and the fireworks are covered.
e) Carnival - This was also discussed with insurers and a risk assessment will need to be sent to the clerk and insurers.
f) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) - A meeting had been held with residents and councillors, there are two problems - the playground which they would like Bassetlaw to adopt and the riverbank.  There was discussion about the options and questions were asked about how much it would cost for insurance and how much to maintain.  Councillor Blagg had been advised that there would be no charge for insurance as long as no street furniture was added to the site.  Councillors asked for a couple of questions to be raised at the meeting with Beverley:-
i) Is it possible for Bassetlaw to own and give money for grasscutting
ii) If we own and maintain can Bassetlaw collect the money?
iii) Will they take the playground on and what will it cost?
The cost of mowing was reported to be around £250 per cut.  
g) Litter Bins - An email from Linda Jordon at McDonalds accepting the quote had been circulated.  Councillor MacDonald proposed we order the bin, seconded by Councillor Ayton and all agreed.
h) Benches Review - Councillor Blagg reported that Mark from SWHL has done some of the work and it was agreed the benches are looking smarter.
i) Defibrillator - The grant application is being prepared.
j) Church Clock - The chime has been stopped and the clock put right.  The clerk was asked to chase the quotation from Time Assured for a quartz clock.
k) Weight and Height restrictions on roads in the village and appropriate signage - The possibility of moving the sign was discussed and it was agreed to check with Ian Parker about the meeting with his counterpart in Derbyshire.  A whole new order would be needed to move signs.
5414	Planning
New Applications
17/00583 HSE 3 Bethel Terrace - proposed single storey rear extension - There were no objections provided that neighbours have no objections and that conservation area requirements are complied with.
Councillor Jones has been unable to get answers regarding the procedure for building on top of a high pressure gas pipeline and suggested we write and ask planning to clarify the rules.
b) Decisions

 17/00423 - junction improvement at junction of Shireoaks Road and Sandy Lane - grant

17/00514/CAT Hudson Farm - Works to reduce crown of mature ash tree by up to 3m -grant 

16/00725 80 dwellings land north of Shireoaks Road - grant.

The public enquiry is to be held next week Councillor Wild offered to represent the Parish Council and all councillors agreed.
5415	New Business
a) Best Kept Village Competition - Details have been circulated judging is between 5th and 23rd June.  David Gower is not here next week so Councillor Hauxwell offered to water the tubs and will let the village hall caretakers know.
5416	Reports from County and District Councillors
County Councillor Fielding reported that we are about to lose Ian Parker from the County Council as numbers and committees are being reduced and amalgamating.  
The traffic warden has been out in Shireoaks on a number of occasions and has ticketed vehicles, the clerk was asked to include this in the newsletter.
District Councillor Pressley reported that a revised application for Vesuvius will be received shortly for consultation.  
He outlined the problems in Worksop town centre with the shops shutting, the LGA are helping.  There had been a meeting to discuss this earlier this evening to look at the new Draft Town Council Plan to 2019. Councillor Blagg suggested they look at the cost of parking.
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	




5417	Finance
	Balanced to statements as at 30.05.17
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£9,426.38
	

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£5,707.87
	

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£892.74
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£16,026.99
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	1651
	CPRE
	
	
	
	6.00
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£6.00
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Clock Fund Interest 1.89/Reserve .06
	
	
	

	
	13.4.17
	Precept
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	 
	

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	1658
	D Gower
	
	
	
	£422.70
	

	
	1659
	HMRC
	
	
	
	£64.80
	

	
	1660
	M Welch
	
	
	
	£277.11
	

	
	1661
	Dale Nursery
	
	
	
	£152.80
	

	
	1662
	SWHL
	
	
	
	£770.00
	

	
	1663
	S MacDonald
	
	
	
	£103.36
	

	
	1664
	Nottinghamshire A L C
	
	
	
	£17.00
	

	
	1665
	John Haddon
	
	
	
	£80.00
	

	
	1666
	Village Hall
	
	
	
	£92.00
	

	
	1667
	M Welch
	
	
	
	£30.00
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£2,009.77
	

	After the above movements the balances  will be:
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£7,410.61
	

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£5,707.87
	

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£892.74
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	
	£15,990.99
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	
	£2,426.52
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	£13,564.47
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	



Audit - The internal audit has been completed.  Councillor Blagg proposed the annual governance and accounts statements be accepted, seconded by Councillor Hauxwell and unanimously agreed.
5418  	Correspondence
a) Parking Problems - An email received has been circulated and problems continue around the school.  It was suggested that maybe Highways could come out and questions were asked if visual presence was possible at school pick up time.  It was agreed to pass this on to school governors.
b)  CPRE award details- these have been circulated to all councillors.
c) Shireoaks and Worksop Station Meeting - Councillor MacDonald agreed to attend the meeting on 12th July.
d) People and Place Profile for Shireoaks - this was passed on to be circulated to councillors.
e) Merchant Navy Day - Details were passed to councillors.
5418	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern
Street Lights numbers 56,57,58 and 59 were reported as not working and no 75 is obscured by overgrown tree.
Complaints were received about motorbikes seen in the village on Sunday night and last night.  It was a moped being ridden at speed with no helmet and is now a 250cc motorbike speeding with no helmet being worn.  The clerk was asked to report this.
Rotherham Council should have informed us about closing Thorpe Lane and the clerk was asked to write to them.
Councillor Wild reported that a seismic survey at Harthill has been put in.
An overgrown bush was reported obstructing the pavement between Shireoaks Road and Leeds Road it was felt this was a highways issue.
Details of Worksop Armed Forces Day were passed on.
Once we have new houses we will have to publish more Newsletters and costs will increase.
Mowing was discussed as yesterday it was not done as it is usually it was reported that one of the staff members is on holiday but work has been done as usual.
5419	Date of next meeting
Tuesday  11th July  2017

The meeting closed at 9.20p.m.


 


